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Athens, 29 January 2016
PRESS RELEASE
To our surprise, we have been informed about the unexpected tabling, by the Minister of the Economy, Development and Tourism, Mr. George Stathakis, of an amendment to L. 3959/2011 “On the Protection of Free Competition” (Greek Competition Act) incorporated in an irrelevant draft law, which is to be discussed in today’s plenary session of the Greek Parliament. The proposed amendment, introduced under a fast-track procedure, does not satisfy the conditions of good law-making process and is a severe blow to the Authority’s independence.

It has been tabled without the Competition Commission even being consulted, despite the pertinent provisions of Articles 14 § 2(j) and 23 § 2 of L. 3959/2011. Furthermore, the proposed provisions, apart from being partly photographic in nature, reverse the Authority’s long course towards independence and raise serious issues as to the effectiveness of its operation. For that reason, the HCC, under its institutional role requests (with one of its members’ minority vote) that the proposed amendment be withdrawn.

Attached the extended Commission’s views (in Greek).
